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Deputy Assistant Administrator
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Dear Dr. Rosenbaum:

This is the Department of Energy's response to your request for ccemments on

+he draft Federal Register notice, “propesed Disposal Standards for Inactive

Uranium Processing Sites” (August 25, 1980), and the Draft favironmental

Impact Statersnt, "Remedial Action Stancards for Inactive Uranium Processing

sites” (August 25, 1980). These documents de not clleviate any of the
Department's serious concerns related to implementing and certifying the
sroposed remedial action and disposal standards, which weve explained in
=y letters of Jure 13, 1980 to Mr. Douglas M. Costle, of March 7, 1580 in
you, and of Fabruary 15, 1950 to Mr. David Hawkins.

The language in the standards implies that "reasonable expectation" and
"reasonable acsurance" will be provided to substantiata that the numerical

values of physical and chemical quantities are nowhere excoeaded after remadial

ac*ion. The Dapartment's experience indicates that unqualified nunarical
values could te interpreted by many to be absolute limits. Consequently,

the numerical values that we have to achieve might have to be lower than the

standards so that the unavoidable inaccuracies in the m2asurement, and in the

survey and sampling procedures #i11 not cause final conditions to exceed the

standards.

These difficulties can be avoided with ro loss of health benefits if, in addi-

tion to the statements regarding reasonable expectation and assurance, the
nurerical valuss for physical and chemical quantities in the standards are

qualifisd as cocls to be achieved within the accuracy of available field and
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ff you hJV? any dif{iculty in accepting the proposed recormend
ncorporating them into the proposed standards, please contant
Dr. Hilliam E. Mott of my staf i Frieg contu,:
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Ruti C. Clusen

Assistant Secretary for Environment

cc: Mr, David Hawkins, EPA
Mr. Couglas Costle, EPA
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